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Date:

July 27, 2015
To:

NADE Board of Directors

From:

Janet Geeslin, Great Lakes Regional Director

Subject:
2015 End of Year Report

I am pleased to provide an update regarding my activities since mid-year and, more importantly, have an opportunity to sing the praises of the Great Lakes Region members.

First the praise!  The Great Lakes region currently has five very active chapters and has the second largest regional membership in the country.  I am also pleased to report that Michigan is already busy preparing to host the 2017 national conference.  Great Lakes members consistently show a dedication to their profession by providing opinions and suggestions regarding the issues affecting the disability program and their role in the adjudicative process.  In addition, they come up with unique ways to show support for their DDS family and the communities around them.  Events are routinely organized to boost employee morale, lighten up the work place, and support many charitable organizations.  Of equal importance, they devote time and effort to organizing educational opportunities for their co-workers because they understand the importance of continuing education that will enhance staff’s professional and personal lives.  While it is not possible to list each chapter’s success stories in this report (keep it brief they said), I hope that one day the NADE website will have a place for chapter reports – what a great sharing opportunity that would be!  

Now to me.  I am proud to report that every chapter in the region has successfully incorporated and obtained an EIN number.  Working together as a team, we were able to work through individual chapter issues related to this task.  I have maintained ongoing communications with the chapter presidents regarding membership issues, updates from the President, requests for NPRM feedback, and any other issue that affected the regional membership.  I solicited and shared interest from members who wished to serve on national committees.  I reached out to states that do not currently have active chapters.  And last, but not least, I attended all scheduled NADE board meetings.

This is the last year of my term as regional director and I want to thank both the Great Lakes members and the NADE board.  You have treated me well and taught me a thing or two!  I am a better person for having the opportunity to be a regional director and I sincerely hope that for those of you who have not taken the leap into local, regional, or national board involvement – dive in.  You’ll be glad you did! 
Respectfully submitted,
Janet Geeslin
